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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Concrete pours taking place on 7 November and 8 November 2023 

Construction of the main building structure of the new Building M has now started at the Neutral Bay 
Public School upgrade project. As part of this work, concrete pours will take place on Tuesday 7 
November and Wednesday 8 November 2023, subject to weather. Activities may include concrete 
deliveries and slab finishing works.  

What to expect  

• An average of 21 concrete trucks will travel to site each day to supply concrete.  

• Pours will take place between 9:30 am and 5 pm.  

• There will be no concrete truck movements between 8 am – 9:30 am and 2:30 pm - 4 pm.  

• Traffic and pedestrian access will be maintained, and construction vehicle movements will be 
undertaken in line with authority approvals. 

• Traffic control will be in place to help vehicles and pedestrians safely navigate the area while 
work is taking place. 

Timeframe 

• Concrete pours will take place on two consecutive days, starting 7 November 2023 – subject to 
weather and other factors.  

Working hours  

All construction work will take place during approved construction hours of:  

• 7 am to 5 pm, Monday to Friday 

• 8 am to 1 pm, Saturday.  

• No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise notified.  

More information  

If residents have any questions or concerns about these works, please contact School Infrastructure 
NSW on 1300 482 651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Thank you for your understanding during this important work. 
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